
Market Lavington Youth Council 
Minutes from meeting 25/4/24, The Old School 

 

Item Subject Action 

1 Present: 
OM, FB, RK, IS, DK, GS, Adults: JC, Cllrs Chloe Stevens, and Jane Taylor 
(MLPC).  
 

 

2 Apologies – None received. 
 

 

3 Nominations for new Chair and Vice Chair 
D and G put themselves forward as Chair, and R and I as Vice Chair. A vote was 
conducted, and D was elected as Chair by 6 votes. R and I received 3 votes each 
and it was agreed that they both be appointed Vice Chair. Congratulations were 
offered and thank you to G for putting herself forward. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

4 Matters arising 
Chloe thanked D and I for attending the Annual Parish Meeting and giving a very 
good presentation. She also thanked O who although attended, couldn’t get there 
in time due to a school meeting. 
 

 
 
 
 

5 Slow down signs 
Not ready yet so need to be chased up again. 
 

 
Jane 

6 Logo 
No-one was available from St Barnabas, so to be chased up. 
 

Chloe 

7 Fundraising for 2024 
I proposed that instead of trying two fund raising events, that they focus on just the 
treasure hunt to be held on 31/8/24 as just prior to the return to school. 
R had a map printed and locations and logistics considered and discussed: 

• Start and finish at The Old School 

• Incorporate Broadwell, village centre and Elisha Field 

• Possibly have Retro Relics as a clue and they could sponsor the event 

• R and I presented an example of a marker (Diamond).  

• Potentially 12 markers with letters spelling YOUTH COUNCIL so people have 
to find the letters to make up the word. 

• Therefore 12 locations and clues needed. The clue to the next location could be 
a photo on the back of the diamond marker. 

At the next meeting, all to present suggestions of 12 locations and 12 clues. 
After a discussion, it was agreed that the cost of entry would be a voluntary  
donation. 
Prizes for completion of treasure hunt to be considered. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Everyone 
 
 
Everyone 

8 Terms of Reference 
The Terms of Reference were circulated prior to the meeting and a precis read out. 
All Youth Councillors agreed to accept them. To inform Clerk to the Parish Council 
 

 
 
Jane 

9 Any other business 
I reported that she witnessed a person allowing their dog to foul next to the no dog 
fouling sign. Although upsetting, nothing can be done about it. 
Chloe informed the Youth Council that at a recent Sports Facilities meeting, it was 
agreed to review what to purchase due to the cost of the Ninja style equipment.  
Jane informed the councillors of The Big Help Out weekend 7th to 9th June and 
doing a litter pick with the community, but it was felt it was too short notice to 
organise and some have prior commitments. 
Chloe went through the alternative equipment with the councillors, and they all 
agreed that it was very good and would be used by many. It was also be easier to 
fundraise for the lower amount. After discussion, it was agreed that the unit with 

 
 
 
 
 



bars should be the first addition and then consider the unit with balance board and 
punch bag.  
 

10 Date of next meeting – Thursday 6th June 2024 4:30 at The Old School. 
Meeting closed at 5:30pm.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 


